
 

 

Colorado Family Church: Sunday's Service - The old playroom is the new Cheon 
Shim Won prayer room 
 
Michael and Adonia Hentrich 
September 16, 2023 
 

     

 

Dear family, 
 

We look forward to seeing you all for Sunday Service soon. Pastor Mike 
will be speaking on letting go of our fear of being used by God. 

 
Tomorrow will also be the monthly Kodan bento box fundraiser. Please 
feel free to support them and get a delicious Japanese lunch. 
 
Below, you will find the recording from last Sunday's message. What is 
the difference between faith and a life of faith? Pastor Adonia speaks 

about what a genuine life of faith looks like, how the measure of one's 
life of faith is actually measured by the way it impacts others. If you 
wish to see our recordings as soon as they are posted online, please 

follow our YouTube channel or Facebook page. 
 
See you soon! 
 
Sincerely, 

Pastors Mike & Adonia 
 



 

 

 

 

Latest message  

 

 

 

 

 

Announcements  

 



 

 

  



 

 

 

Extreme Community Makeover is hosting their next neighborhood 

cleanup in our area on Saturday, October  7. This is a great way to meet 

neighbors and beautify our neighborhood. Lunch is usually provided as 

well. There are family-friendly projects to help with as well. Please click on 

the image or here to signup.  
 

 

  

 

The new play area is finished in the dining room. Anisa and Josh Quigley 

worked on this space in particular and did a great job. We hope to keep this 

space as clean and enjoyable as possible and appreciate parents' support 

to keep food and drinks out of this area.  
 

 



 

 

  

 

We are finally restarting our exterior renovation plans. This next step 

involves removing the large window at the back of the chapel and 

installing one that is consistent with the other windows and at the same 

height. We were able to hire Ihor, Eugene's cousin, who has 10 years of 

construction experience, for this project.  
 

 



 

 

  

 

Many of you may remember Pastor Joe Young from a couple years ago. He 

and his family will be returning to our community and will be giving a 1-

day Divine Principle seminar on Saturday, September 30. More details will 

be sent out by email. Joe will also be giving the Sunday sermon on the 

following day.  
 

 

  



 

 

 

Anisa has been leading a team of hard-working volunteers, including Mira, 

Kazuyo, and Josh, to turn the old play room into our new Cheon Shim Won 

prayer room. We are planning a dedication ceremony at 10am on Saturday, 

September 30. We hope you can make it and also join in on the community 

prayer condition we are offering.   
 

 

 

 

Deepen your faith. Broaden your understanding. Build your confidence to 

talk to others. Find out how The Divine Principle and the Bible relate with 

each other.  

 

Join every Monday night on Zoom for DP Bible Study with Dr. Michael 

Hentrich, 7 to 8 pm MDT/6 to 7 pm PDT. Get more details on Facebook at 

"Zoom DP Bible Study" or join using the zoom link. 787199 is the passcode 

if needed.  



 

 

 

COMMUNITY CALENDAR   
 

 

 

Give back  

 

 

  

 

  

   

 

  

 

 

  

 

 

  

 

    

 

 
  

 

 

 


